
 

The Wilderness Center Nature Photo Club 
The January 27, 2024 meeting was called to order at 9:32 AM 
by President Shirley Weyrauch. There were 27 members and 1 
guest in attendance. 
 
Minutes of the November 18, 2023 meeting were approved as presented. 
 
Treasurer's report was approved. 
 Checking Account 2,804.08  
 Petty Cash 30.00 
 ---------------------------------------------- 
 Total $2,834.08 
 
Photo Contests: Focus Point winners – Jen Case 2nd & 3rd, Jack Perry 1st & 2nd, Doug Perry 
2nd, Bill Roloff 1st, and Dan Lux Best of Show. 
 
Upcoming Photo Contests: The Huston Brumbaugh deadline is February 19th. 
 
Old Business: Shirley Weyrauch, Rich Patrick, Dan Lux, and Jack Perry met with Maureen 
Kampman about Foto Fest.  It will be held in conjunction with Nature Fest again on June 1-2. 
 
New Business: Terry Barnhill is presenting a workshop on “How to Win Photo Contests” at 
the Tuscarawas County Center for the Arts on February 3 from 9:00-11:30AM.  Registration is 
$20. 
 
Rich Patrick suggested we look for a new location that does breakfast for our December 
meeting.  He also said the club used to do a potluck and that we should consider that an 
option as well. 
 
Bryan Lehman made the recommendation that we plan to purchase a new laptop in the near 
future.  The current one is difficult to update now. 
 
Thank you to George and Ahn Burrows for providing refreshments. 
 
Next month’s presentation will be “Camera Basics” by Dan Lux and Rich Patrick.  The 
Shooting Topic will be Storytelling.  Refreshments will be provided by Cathy Fenstermaker 
and bulletin board will be Jen Case. 
 
Photo topic: Paul Keske had the winning entry for “Cold”. 
 
Program: The program was a video by David duChemin called “The Heart of the 
Photograph”. 
 
Next meeting  
Meeting adjourned at 11:31 a.m. The next meeting will be February 24. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lora Davis, Secretary 


